SAC Meeting 4:05– 5: 30 Osceola Magnet School May 9, 2023

Attendance: Dawn Wagner, Janine Jones, Carrie DeLuca, Jennifer Mooney, Nancy Howe, Brandon White, David Dodd, Jennifer Norris, Nancy Howe, Margaret Lowe, and Leslie Sales. Guest- Diane Parentella.

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Dawn Wagner to approve April minutes and was seconded by Leslie Sales. It was unanimously approved.

Budget: Our district SAC balance is \$5,844.80. It went up this month due to unused Classwallet funds of \$1807.24. We have \$3,514.93 in Walter Johnson/ Curriculum support account. Our fundraising account has a balance of \$1,807.24. There are no changes since last month.

Vote- Business Sponsorship Form: The maximum donations we can have is \$999.00. J. Norris proposed a new banner approval process. Discussed \$500 for Celestial Sponsorship, modifying the GPS Business Sponsorship to Facebook rather than webpage and changing the Compass Sponsorship to the Celebration Sponsorship. This will include standard template congratulatory statements to put on the marquis for \$50.00. Leslie Sales makes a motion to approve the new form and Margaret Lowe seconded the motion. It was unanimously approved by all.

Vote- School Library Media Center Collections: Diane P. put forward a new list of books for our committee to approve before final approval by the Board. Discussion was given to specific books and whether they were appropriate to put in our library. A motion was made by Leslie to approve the list as is, except "Finally Seen" and "Things to Look Forward To". Those will be read over the summer to decide if we want to move forward to purchasing them in the future.

PTA Report: We finished teacher appreciation week and the PTA reached out to the local community for gift certificates for teachers. They had their second to last meeting yesterday, and they will have one last meeting before school gets out to vote on getting new picnic tables. They are still looking for a secretary and then the vote will occur with our final budget. Author's Tea Books are being worked on.

Principal's Report – ELA scores came back and 3rd, 4th, and 5th were first in the district. J. Norris is super excited to see this growth. Math was today and we'll try to send scores home tomorrow. K, 1, and 2nd did well too but we are seeing conflicting data in reporting. We are waiting to clarify these reports prior to sharing. Science for 5th graders is tomorrow. We are in the process of having some of the benches moved to the back of school for car-pick up. The allocation meeting has occurred and we just found out we will lose one of our grant funded positions for next year. We appreciate how loved our teachers felt last week. Grad Walk is next Monday.

Adjournment-5:30